
 

 

 

 

 
At St John’s CE VA First School the health, safety and wellbeing of every child is our top priority. 

We expect all staff, governors, parent/carers and visitors to share this commitment to safeguarding our pupils. 

4th January 2020 
 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Following the Government announcement this evening, we are writing to inform you that school will moving to 
remote provision with immediate effect.  We will continue to provide learning on site for the children of critical 
workers and vulnerable children, as we did so during the previous lockdown in the spring. 
 
In order for us to finalise our critical worker register, confirm and put in place operating procedures for those 
children and to set up our remote provision for all other children, school will be closed to all children tomorrow, 
Tuesday 5th January for a logistics day.  We will open to critical worker and vulnerable children from Wednesday 6th 
January. 
 
If you are a critical worker and require a school place for your child, please complete the ParentMail form by no later 
than 11am tomorrow, if you have not already done so.  Any applications received after this time will not be 
guaranteed a place this week. 
 
We will send out further information about remote learning tomorrow. 
 
We will be very sad not to see all our St John’s family in person for the time being and look forward to being able to 
return to a more normal provision as soon as possible. 
 
Yours faithfully, 
 
 
Claire Marsland 
Headteacher 


